
Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
 

School Council Members: Jaclyn Bergerson, Tiffany Fankhanel, Christine Louvar, James Marcotte, Trudy Peterson, 
Laura Schwindt 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maggie McCalip                     441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry/Adult Faith Formation: 
 Blake Quick                            441-4907 
 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
 Denise Kern                            441-4943 
 Gina Mykleseth       441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU  
campus. All sacramental events take place at 

St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

My Two Cents by Fr. Don Braukmann                                                 August 14, 2016 
 

    Middle of August….did anyone see where June went?  This next week many of our 
young people will be heading off to college and the city will fill as college students at BSU and 
NTC return.  As a parish we will begin a new type of ministry to our college students.  Blake 
Quick is now on staff and one of his hats will be to coordinate ministry at BSU/NTC.  St. 
Philip’s will be home base starting this year following the sale of the Newman Center earlier 
this summer.  Blake has been working hard so we can hit the ground running as students return.  
Keep an eye on the bulletin for more details and for opportunities to help out! 
 

    Monday, August 15th, the Catholic Church throughout the world celebrates the Feast of 
the Assumption of Mary.  Mary’s life on earth, because she was without sin, did not end as our 
lives will end.  Mary was assumed into heaven body and soul by God; a great miracle but a 
truth which makes perfect sense given her soul being free from sin.  The Feast is usually a Holy 
Day of Obligation where all Catholics have an obligation to attend Mass that day.  This year, 
because it is on a Monday, it is still a Holy Day but NOT a day of OBLIGATION.  Masses 
here at St. Philip’s will be at 8:30am and 6:30pm that day. 

 

    Our next gathering for prayer at the local Planned Parenthood office is this next 
Saturday, August 20th from 10-11am.  What a great ministry, praying for those who have no 
voice. 
 

    Minnesota Citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL), the oldest statewide pro-life 
organization in the country will be hosting an information night on pro-life issues for all 
interested on Tuesday, September 13 at 7pm in the parish hall.  The gathering will last for an 
hour and will focus on how we can save lives and protect those in danger.  The child in the 
womb is at the mercy of those elected every two years.  Come and find out how to raise your 
voice for the unborn. 
 

    I wish folks could get a glimpse of all the activity that has been going on behind the 
scenes during the summer months in the parish. From major maintenance projects, to cleaning 
up our cemetery which was devastated by storms, to teachers and school administration in and 
out getting ready for the coming school year and parish staff preparing for faith formation 
classes, liturgy preparation for the year, youth ministry programming, Newman ministry at the 
campuses, celebrating wedding after wedding, long range financial planning, RCIA, and the list 
goes on.  It has been one of the busiest summers I have known in my time here.  Thank you to 
so many who do so much! 
 

A belated THANK YOU to all who sent cards/gifts for my birthday on August 3rd.  A 
child at the vacation bible school that week asked how old I was and when I said “56” she 
looked at me funny and said “wow, that’s old!”  And so it goes. 

 
THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK: 

The words “listen” and “silent” are spelled with the same letters. 



Monday, Aug 15  The Assumption of Mary to Heaven 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Jeanette Welle 
  6:30 PM Mass: For the People     

Tuesday, Aug 16 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Richard Struthers        

Wednesday, Aug 17 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Jared & Kelsey Haman 
 

Thursday, Aug 18 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Ann Schmickle 
10:30 AM Mass (Baker Park): +Leo Kueber 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood) 
 

Friday, Aug 19 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Chris Rutledge 
 

Saturday, Aug 20 
  4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Steven Moos 
  5:30 PM Mass: For the People 
 

Sunday, Aug 21 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Lucille Hendricks 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Conrad Fehn 
11:00 AM Mass: +Alma Lucas 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Margaret Seitz 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For August 15 to 21 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of August 15 to 21 

Monday, Aug 15 
  Parish Offices Closed Today 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
 

Tuesday, Aug 16 
  5:30 PM St. Vincent de Paul Presentation (St. Kateri Rm) 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, Aug 17 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
12:00 PM Bemidji Area Church Musicians Concert & Luncheon 

(Church/Social Hall) 
  5:00 PM Middle School Passport Party          

Thursday, Aug 18 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel)          

Friday, Aug 19 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)  
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Saturday, Aug 20 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
  3:00 PM Ben Kinne/Briana Scanlan Wedding    

Sunday, Aug 21 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  3:00 PM Holy Hour (Chapel) 

Monday, Aug 15 
● Rv 11:19a;12:1-6a,10ab 
● Ps 45:10-12,16 
● 1 Cor 15:20-27 
● Lk 1:39-56 
 

Tuesday, Aug 16 
● Ez 28:1-10 
● Ps Dt 32:26-28,30,35cd-36b 
● Mt 19:23-30 
 

Wednesday, Aug 17 
   ● Ez 34 34:1-11 
   ● Ps 23:1-6 
   ● Mt 20:1-16 
 

   Thursday, Aug 18 
● Ez 36:23-28 
● Ps 51:12-15,18-19 
● Mt 22:1-14 

Friday, Aug 19 
● Ez 37:1-14 
● Ps 107:2-9 
● Mt 22:34-40 
 

 

Saturday, Aug 20 
● Ez 43:1-7b 
● Ps 85:9ab,10-14 
● Mt 23:1-12 
 

Sunday, Aug 21 
● Is 66:18-21 
● Ps 117:1-2 
● Heb 12:57,11-13 
● Lk 13:22-30 

The feast of the Assumption of Mary to Heaven will be 
celebrated on Monday, August 15th. There will be a 
8:30 AM and 6:30 PM Mass that day. The Parish  
Offices will be closed, and there will not be Adoration 
in the Chapel. 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on September 4.  Please call the 
Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Kristina Stehly and 
Brandon Erickson who celebrated the Sacrament of 
Marriage at St. Philip’s on August 6th. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of 
Bill Raiter. May he find rest and peace, and may 
his family find comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
Come to the Chapel on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of every 
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music.  
All are invited to participate! The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes 

through the waters of baptism, Emerson Michael 
Lauer, son of Michael & Anna Lauer, and Taryn 
Sophie Torgerson, daughter of Troy and Kristin 
Torgerson. Taryn also received her First Eucharist on 
August 7th. May they be filled with the Holy Spirit! 

 

Bemidji Area Church Musicians 
 

2016 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES 
 

August 17 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM 
 

Aana Freihammer, piano 
Phillip Hermann, organ & voice 

 

St. Philip’s Catholic Church 
702 Beltrami Ave. NW 

 

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. 
Lunch will be available following the recital . 
 

Cost to be announced. 

 

Happy Anniversary! 
Congratulations and best wishes to  
Nick & Peggy Bonovich, who are  
celebrating 60 years of marriage on August 13, 
and to Glen & Sharon Richgels who have been 
married for 40 years on August 14th! 

Youth Group Volunteer Opportunity 
 

The St. Philip’s youth were asked to help/serve/clean at a 
wedding reception on Saturday, August 27th 2016 at the 
Curling Club, 1230 23rd St NW Bemidji at 2:45 PM-10:00 PM. 
The parish family that asked will donate money to Youth 
Ministry, so that would be awesome if St. Philip's can get a 
good group of parishioners to help out. This is a great way to 
fill in your Confirmation requirement! 

If you have any questions or interest in stepping forward, 
please contact Luke, email: lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org  
or call: 218-441-4908 

St. Jude Circle Meeting 
The ladies of St. Jude Circle will have their annual potluck picnic  
on Thursday, August 18th, at the Zarrett residence.  Spouses and/
or a friend are also invited.  The social hour will start at 5:30 PM 
with dinner served around 6:00 pm.  The following alphabet is 
asked to bring a salad, meat and desert:  B – H salad; K – Pe 
meat; Pu – Z dessert.  Refreshments will be provided by the 
Zarrett’s. Their address is: 4304 Jacari Dr SE, Bemidji.  Please 
RSVP to Sharon Zarrett at 751-1606 by Tuesday August 16th. 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“Even if the grave sins of men provoke God’s justice and 
merit his just punishments, we must not forget that he is 
‘the Father of mercies and God of all comfort,’ that he has 
appointed Mary most holy as the generous steward of his 
merciful gifts.”                                          ~ Blessed Paul VI 

Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center  
is currently accepting applications for the  
position of Executive Director. Please contact  
the center 444-3035 or visit www.northwoodspregnancy.com 
for application information.  

Ministry of Care Meeting Thank You! 
 

Thank you to all that made the Nursing home, Homebound 
and Hospital meeting. Your participation, energy and 
enthusiasm are wonderful assets to our Parish and to our 
ministries! Minutes will be provided to your Ministry heads! 
Thank you for your amazing service! 

SAFE ENVIRONMENT TRAINING SESSION  
MONDAY, AUGUST 22 – 11:00 AM 

     Catechists…..Volunteers…..Hot Lunch Workers…..Clothing 
Depot Personnel…..Hospital / Homebound Ministers…. Youth 

Ministry Leaders….Funeral Committee ….Council 
Members….Parents….Knights of Columbus…..Parishioners…… 

 

All individuals who volunteer in areas that might involve 
contact with children or vulnerable adults are required to 
become Safe Environment Certified annually. To attain 
certification, go to: www.crookston.org and follow the 
prompts for Safe Environment or attend a hard copy training 
on Monday, August 22, at 11:00 A.M. in the social hall. Be sure 
to bring your social security card and driver’s license with you, 
if you do not wish to write those numbers down on the 
required forms. Thank you. 

Baskets Needed! 
 

St. Philip’s Fall Festival Taste of Faith 
planning is in the works… We need baskets 
for our Silent Auction items! If you have any 
gently used Large and Extra-Large Baskets 
that you are willing to donate to our festival, please drop them 
off at the Parish Office. Thank you for your consideration! 



 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

DEVELOPMENT~STEWARDSHIP 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
  Aug 6           5:30 PM               307_____    
 Aug 7            7:30 AM                191_____ 
 Aug 7          9:00 AM             503_____ 
 Aug 7          11:00 AM                           410   _ _ 
   Aug 7        6:30 PM                                113_____ 

Goals 
•Weekly goal to meet budget:                 $   16,355.00   
•Increase needed weekly to meet the 
  Roof/AC project over 36 months:     $     1,722.00  
•Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
  escrow account over 5 years:     $     1,126.00 
New weekly goal total:                          $  19,203.00 

Week #6 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 8/7/2016) 

Envelopes  $   12,139.00      
EFT Env.  $     7,372.50 
Loose Plate  $     1,656.01 
Children’s      $          76.60 
Total                 $  21,244.11 

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED! 
 

Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may 
like a visit from us? We would love to call on them, so please  
be our eyes and ears so that these folks don’t fall through the 
cracks! Often times, the only way we are notified of a need is 
through friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant 
to notify us themselves. If you know of someone, call Blake 
Quick at the Parish Office, 441-4907 and we will arrange for a 
visit. Thanks to you for caring about your parish family! 

St. Philip’s Fall Festival 

“Taste of Faith”“Taste of Faith”“Taste of Faith”   
Sept. 25, 2016 10:00 AM - 2:30 PM 

 

We are so excited for the 2016 St. Philip’s Fall 
Festival. This year our theme is “Taste of Faith”. 
We’re counting on you to make this event fun for 
the entire family.  
 

Here’s where we need your immediate help: 
 

• Raffle Tickets- please pick up and sell your raffle 
tickets. This year we’re having a 50/50 raffle. 50% of 
the revenue will be awarded as prizes to the raffle 
winners. Our goal is to sell over 5,500 tickets so that 
the 1st prize is over $10,000! 

• Cooks- Calling all cooks. Rather than having a sit 
down meal, we’re having several family friendly food 
booths this year. We’re looking for someone to lead 
kitchen volunteers. 

• Talent– We’re having a talent show during the Fall 
Festival. Gymnasts, dancers, musicians, stand-up 
comics and actors, we want to see your family 
friendly acts. Start practicing today! 

• Volunteer– Watch for sign-up sheets online and in 
the Narthex later this month. 

• Blue Ribbon Bakery Booth– Our Blue Ribbon Booth 
will be looking for baked goods such as pies, bars, 
breads and cookies as well as homemade goodies 
including canned salsas, jellies, maple syrup and 
candies. We need lots of cakes and cupcakes for the 
cakewalk. 

• Silent Auction Baskets– Donate cash or items for 
silent auction baskets. Remember donations of 
goods and money are tax deductable. 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul featured on Eternal Word Television Network (EWTN)   
 

“Our Faith in Action: Today’s Society of St. Vincent de Paul” makes its world premiere on EWTN on Tuesday, August 16 at 
5:30 PM.   
 

“Join Society of St. Vincent de Paul members on their spiritual growth journey through service to people in need.  In this special 
presentation, join Vincentians in a home visit with a family in need, helping the homeless in a downtown shelter and working 
with returning citizens through prison ministry.  See our Catholic faith in action through the volunteers of this unique lay 
vocation and Christ’s face in those they serve.”  For more information, see http://www.ewtn.com/ 
 

In the Fargo, Bismarck, and Crookston dioceses we strive to help our members grow in holiness by developing the virtues of 
simplicity, humility, gentleness, selflessness, and zeal through our meetings and our face-to-face home 
visits with our friend.    In 2015 the 10 parish conferences distributed nearly $114,000 to families needing 
help with rent, utilities, medications, food, and other daily needs. Our own St. Philip’s Conference has 
started doing home visits and helping families in our community.  Please consider getting involved with 
the St. Philip’s Conference! Contact Sue Young, Clarissa Dowhower, or Nancy Goodman at 218-368-6606.  
 

The St. Philip’s Conference will be meeting this coming Tuesday, August 16, at 5:30 PM in the St. 
Kateri Room to view the EWTN presentation.  Please join us for refreshments as we watch the 
presentation together and learn more about the Society of St. Vincent de Paul. 



SUMMER RETREAT OPPORTUNITY 
 

A Silent weekend retreat will be held at Christ the King Retreat 
Center in Buffalo, Minnesota, August 26-28, 2016.  The retreat 
begins on Friday, August 26, at 8:00 PM and concludes on 
Sunday, August 23, at 12:45 PM. The theme of the retreat is: 
“Reawakening Hope.” The men & women of this parish are 
cordially invited to a beautiful, inexpensive, lakeside weekend of 
wonderful relaxation and spiritual rejuvenation.  The suggested 
offering for this retreat is $160.00. A non-refundable deposit of 
$30.00 per person is required to reserve a room. Please call (763) 
682-1394 for a registration form and more information. 

SAVE THE DATE... 
 

Our Lady of the Lakes Area Magnificat 
 

St. Agnes Catholic Church, Walker, MN 
 

Friday, August 26, 2016 
*Also a retreat day on Saturday, August 27. 

 

Inspirational Speaker:  Janice Carleton 
 

Flyers are in the Narthex 

Diocesan Summer Appeal 
 

Now, there are varieties of gifts, but the same Spirit, and there 
are varieties of service, but the same Lord, and there are 
varieties of working, but it is the same God who inspires them 
all in every one. To each is given the manifestation of the Spirit 
for the common good. —1 Cor. 12:4-7 
 

Thank you to each of you who have assisted in making our 
parish Diocesan Annual Appeal goal for 2016. We currently have 
297 parishioners who have contributed with a participation rate 
in our parish of 19%. God bless you all for your gift of precious 
treasure. For those of you who haven’t heard the call to the 
common good, you may still participate in the Summer Appeal 
if you are inspired to do so! Please place your summer appeal 
envelope into the offertory basket or mail it in. 

Attention ALL Middle School Students!!! 

HOLY DOORS PILGRIMAGE 
 

Real Presence Radio will host a Holy 
Doors of Mercy pilgrimage Oct. 10 - 14, 
2016, to Holy Doors of Mercy sites in 
Bismarck, Richardton, Rapid City & 
Denver. We will visit Mt Rushmore 

Monument, St. John Vianney Theological Seminary, Mother 
Cabrini Shrine & Terra Sancta Retreat Center.  The cost is $775 
from North Dakota with pick-up sites in Fargo, Valley City, 
Jamestown, Bismarck & Dickinson and $575 from Rapid City, 
SD.  The deadline to register is Sept. 1st or until filled.  To 
register call Lisa at 1-877-795-0122 or email 
lisa@yourcatholicradiostation.com. 

2015 Minnesota Abortion Statistics Reported:  The 2015 
abortion report released July 1 by the MN Dept. of Health 
shows that the abortion rate in the state is the lowest ever 
since abortion was legalized in 1973 (8.4 per 1,000 females age 
15-44).  Abortions on minors are down 89 percent from their 
peak in 1980. 
 

Planned Parenthood’s 2015 total of 5,048 abortions was its 
highest number ever, and a record 51.2% of all abortions 
in the state. Tax-funded abortions increased from 38.1% to 
43.3% of all abortions last year.  -Source:  Pro-Life Action News, 
Vol. 36/No. 4; August 2016.  (www.plam.org/newsletters)  Full 
report at: www.health.state.mn/us/divs/chs/abrp 
 

Silent Prayer Hour at Planned Parenthood at 10 AM on Sat., 
August 20. 

Baskets Needed! 
 

St. Philip’s Fall Festival Taste of Faith 
planning is in the works… We need 
baskets for our Silent Auction items! If 
you have any gently used Large and 
Extra-Large Baskets that you are 
willing to donate to our festival, please drop them off at the 
Parish Office. Thank you for your consideration! 

Family Faith Night! 
 

Mercy! Father Jerry Rogers is coming to Family Faith Night 
on September 13th at 6:30 PM to talk about Mercy! Don’t 
miss Fr. Jerry’s talk on what is Mercy and on how it can take 
a role in your life! No sign up required, see Blake Quick for 
more information. 



            TH
E SAIN

TS IN
 M

ERCY  
                     Jubilee Year of M

ercy: August 
 

MARCELLO CANDIA   

VENERATED FOR HEROIC VIRTUE  
 
DATES:        7/27/1916 – 8/31/1983  
VENERATED:   JULY 8, 2014  
 
MERCY AS THE WORLD’S CENTER  

    “Marcello Candia was once a wealthy businessman who became a pauper 
by giving away everything he had – including himself.  
    During his youth and young adulthood, Marcello learned how to combine 
work with the wise administration of his assets and an even more attentive and 
active social charity. Later, a series of events led him to befriend several 
Brazilian missionaries. He then concluded: ‘It is not enough to occasionally give 
economic assistance. We must share with the poor their lives, as much as 
possible. It would be too easy for me to remain over here in my easy and 
privileged life and say, “I’ll send my leftovers over there.” Instead, I am called 
to go and live with them.’  
    He moved to Macapà Brazil, where he founded and ran a hospital ‘for the 
poorest of the poor’. He also established a comfortable leper hospital in 
Marituba, in northern Brazil. He spent the last 18 years of his life in the country 
where he promulgated ‘deeds and works’ consisting of nursing homes, schools, 
villages, leprosarias, convents, seminaries, churches, and volunteer centers. He 
went as far as Belo Horizonte, Brazil, to the favelas of Rio de Janeiro, and even to 
the border with Bolivia.  
    A friend who sometimes visited him in his missions said of him: “Candia 
was dynamic, self-confident, and accustomed to being in charge and always speaking. He 
was also very generous and beneficent, and he had large resources available. But he was 
also conscientious of having a lot and knowing how to use it…But every time he went 
back into the Amazon, he came out transformed. He realized that he needed other people 
in order to realize all his aspirations. It was a remarkable change: he went from being a 
man at the center of the world to being a servant to all people….He truly felt he was at 
the service of everyone God brought him into contact with.”  
    Candia wrote the following on the walls of his home in Brazil: ‘One 
cannot share in heavenly Bread if one cannot share his earthly bread.’”  
.  

Excerpted from: “Saints in Mercy” Pontifical Council of the New Evangelization, OSV Press 2015.  



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of August 20/21 

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org / 218-441-4905. 

  

 Aug 20, 5:30 PM 
  

Twenty-first Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Aug 21, 7:30 AM 
  

Twenty-first Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Aug 21, 9:00 AM 
  

Twenty-first Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Aug 21, 11:00 AM 
  

Twenty-first Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

Aug 21, 6:30 PM 
  

Twenty-first Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Jennifer Leisenheimer 
(sub req.) 

Jim Gorham Al Swedmark HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Roger Heger 
Cheryl Christlieb 

Carol Schneider 
Judy Stai 

Mike Beard 
Kevin Erpelding 

Marcia Fivizzani 
Carol Rettinger 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Peggy Neumann Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Aidan Spaeth 
Ian Spaeth 
Ava Spaeth 

Aaron Hoefer 
Kiera Hoefer 
Philip Hodapp 

Josef Lalli 
Jack McCrady 
Sophia Morin 

Max Louvar 
Paul Louvar 
Mateja Dreyer 

Mary Beth Matthews 
Leo Mathews 
Charlie McCalip 

CAPTAIN Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Heidi Hiscock 
Marleen Webb 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Germaine Cheslock 
Connie Aagard 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Joyce Berg 
Jennifer Leisenheimer 
(sub req.) 
Joan Klobe 
Patti Van Camp  
(sub req.) 
Jim Schneider 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Dan Shea 
Cathy Lalli 
Mary Scofield 
Lorie Erpelding 
Kevin Erpelding 
Mary Varriano 
Trish Brewinski 
Mary Bjerke 
Brent Rud 

Rita Lauderbaugh 
Carol Rettinger 
Al Swedmark 
Mary Herried 
Luke Alexander 
Pat Kelly 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Ashley Anderson 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

HELP NEEDED 
DuWayne Schwindt 
Dave Hiscock 
Terri Chmielewski 

Matt Dockendorf 
Jennifer Hoefer 
David Hoefer 
HELP NEEDED 

Del Hager 
Kirk Malkowski 
Norm Ricard 
David Maus 

Don Pohl 
Tony Schussman 
Barbara Fitzgerald 
HELP NEEDED 

Bob McCalip 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Dianne Dockendorf 
Matt Dockendorf 

Gerri Daigle 
Pat Schnell 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Jackie Gibbons 
Nate Gibbons 
Don Rettinger 
Carol Rettinger 

  

GREETER 
Bernie Schwindt 
Barbara Passeri 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Becky Haskell 
Jim Haskell 

Maureen Holmstrom 
Neal Holmstrom 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED Angel Krigbaum Trish Brewinski Rita Lauderbaugh Jack McCalip 
Maggie McCalip 









 


